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MINUTES
February 13,2018


Attending:	Darcy Mitchem, Paul Youmans, Ron Junker, Mike Karnofski, Tina Cygyrmus
Not Attending: 	Dennis Weber, Alice Millward
Staff:		Alyssa Dunn, Kim Cooper

The Cowlitz County Parks Advisory Board met on Tuesday, February 13, 2018 in Conference Room B at the County offices in Kelso. Vice-Chair Ron called the meeting to order at 5:29 PM, which ran until 6:00 PM.

Minutes from the January meeting were reviewed. MOTION: it was moved by Tina and seconded by Darcy to accept the minutes of January 9, 2018. Motion carried.

Alyssa reported that the new roof had been put on the vandalized bathroom at Riverside Park. Work on the inside is beginning and should be finished by March 1.

Members discussed issues of moles at the fairgrounds, arena, and Riverside Park. It was recommended that a product from Watkins Tractor be used to eliminate them.

The county has bought the playground equipment from the Port of Longview for $950. It will be installed by June 1 at Harry Gardner Park. Ron was asked to supervise the project and he agreed.

The RC flyers have visited the site off the Cook’s Ferry Trail and found it to be suitable. There are now working with an attorney for a lease agreement. Members are confident that their noise issue will be minimal because most planes use an electric motor.

The bark pile at Riverside Park is being removed by Public Works. Project is nearly complete. In exchange, Public Works is storing gravel at the site for projects this summer in Lexington. Alyssa expects to have three summer workers this year.

Public Works has asked for the recycling center at the Lexington firehouse be moved to the Riverside Park. Members discussed the pros and cons on cleanliness, traffic, and maintenance. Any site should require a pad like the recycling site in Kalama. It should also require that there be plantings to hide the collection area. MOTION: Mike moved and Paul seconded to inform the Public Works that an acceptable site for the recycling center at Riverside would be in the area opposite the North parking lot.

Public Works wants to donate the old fishing bridge at Coal Creek to the park department. The bridge was constructed in the 1930s and is part of the old route but no longer connects to any road. Often it is used by fishers in wheelchairs. Although the area is not ADA approved it has potential. The area is at the end of the diking district drainage canal and connects with the Coal Creek Slough. It is possible to find grants to update the bridge. Conditions would have to be accepted before the Park Board could accept it. It was agreed that Alyssa would arrange a site visit by the Park Board to the bridge and that any action would be postponed until the March meeting.

The board has the responsibility to recommend changes and updates to the Park Code. Ron because of his experience with the county, offered to make the first draft of code revisions for review by the board. He would plan to have it available and distributed by the next meeting. Issues to consider are alcohol use, tobacco, marijuana, unleashed dogs, enforcement, and others. The issue of drones was discussed and it was recommended to follow the state regulations. When Ron sends Alyssa the recommended code changes she will forward it to the members.

The RCO grant is due by March 15.

The Six Rivers Bike Trail will hold its first steering committee meeting on February 22. Mike reported meeting with the WSDOT and Claire Clayborn who heads the Non-motorized Transportation section. There’s potential to tie the bike trail into a larger project running from Canada to Oregon. It was also stressed because the trail follows the historical path used by Native Americans and early explorers that it should be emphasized.

Darcy is a member of the committee that meets every Tuesday to work on the rails to trail project. Patriot has agreed to a six-month extension. A lawyer has been identified but there have been challenges reaching an agreement with the county. The bridges on the rail line have been identified as historical and if patriot were to remove them it would be time-consuming and costly. Mike announced that the City of Kelso had appointed him to be a member of the rails to trails committee. They have lots of options to consider.

The next meeting will be on March 13, 2018 at 5:30 PM.
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